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KEARNS ACADEMY
NEWSLETTER

"A Rigorous Computer Science School Where Critical, Creative, and Innovative Thinking and Ideas Are Nurtured"

Finish Strong, Reflect, and Stay Thankful

As the end of the semester quickly approaches, I want to take a moment to express my heartfelt gratitude to our entire Kearns Academy
family. Your dedication, resilience, and commitment to excellence make our school an incredible place to learn, grow, and thrive.

Finish the Semester Strong

With only a few weeks left, it’s important to stay focused and maintain your momentum. Remember, while you can’t always control what
happens, you can control your attitude and effort. Approach each day with purpose and determination, and you’ll be amazed by what you can
achieve.

Exam Schedule Coming Soon

Be on the lookout for the release of the exam schedule. Preparing ahead of time will help reduce stress and set you up for success. Start
reviewing your notes, asking questions, and seeking clarification now to make exam week as smooth as possible.

Open Communication Matters

A reminder to all students and parents: keep communicating with your teachers. Whether you need help understanding a concept or advice on
study strategies, your teachers are here to support you. Don’t hesitate to reach out if you have questions or need assistance.

A Season to Be Thankful

With Thanksgiving around the corner, it’s the perfect time to reflect on the many blessings we share as a community. I am especially thankful
for the Kearns Academy Family—students, parents, teachers, and staff—who bring kindness, support, and positivity into our halls every day.
Let’s use this season to appreciate not just our achievements, but also the connections and friendships we value.

A Daily Reminder: Be Brave, Kind, and Strong

A Daily Reminder: Be Brave, Kind, and Strong

As we continue through these last weeks, remember to carry with you the values we uphold at Kearns Academy. Be brave in your pursuits,
kind in your interactions, and strong when facing challenges. These qualities will serve you well, not just now, but for life.

Winter Break Is Just Around the Corner

Winter break is approaching fast, but before we get there, let’s make sure we finish this semester on a high note. Continue to give your all and
take pride in your effort. You’ve worked hard, and your perseverance will pay off.

Thank you for your unwavering support and dedication to making Kearns Academy such a special place. I wish each of you a wonderful
Thanksgiving filled with joy, gratitude, and reflection. Let’s make the most of these last weeks together and close out the semester with pride
and accomplishment.

Dr. Bryan O. Johnson



Dates To Remember
November 2024

11/4 - Mandatory Workday (NO SCHOOL!)
11/5 - Optional Workday (NO SCHOOL!)
11/11 - Veteran’s Day Holiday (NO SCHOOL!)
11/13 - World Kindness Day
11/18-22 - American Education Week
11/18-22 - National Hunger & Homelessness Week
11/19 - ACT Work Keys (Seniors Only)
11/19 - Picture Retakes
11/21 - The Great American Smokeout
11/27-29 - Thanksgiving Holidays (NO SCHOOL!)

**November is Native American Heritage Month

December 2024
12/7 - Saturday School 9:30am-12:00pm (Transportation not provided)
12/10 - National Human Rights Day
12/14 - Saturday School 9:30am-12:00pm (Transportation not provided)
12/15 - Bill of Rights Day
12/12-20 - Kearns Exams (schedule forthcoming)
12/20 - Quarter 2 Ends
12/23 -1/3 - Winter Holidays (NO SCHOOL!)

**December is National Impaired Driving Prevention Month

January 2025
1/1 - New Year’s Day Holiday (NO SCHOOL!)
1/2 - Vacation Day (NO SCHOOL!)
1/3 - Optional Teacher Workday (NO SCHOOL!)
1/6 - Students Return; Quarter 3 begins
1/20 - Martin Luther King , Jr Holiday (NO SCHOOL!)
1/27 - Optional Workday (NO SCHOOL!)



ATTENDANCE

The weather is getting colder; the days are getting shorter; and cold/flu
season is upon us. But school is happening every day as scheduled. 

Did you know that students who miss 9 or more days of school, risk
staying engaged, being academically successful, and get offtrack to
graduate? 

The Kearns Academy school day is from 9:15a.m. to 4:15p.m.Students
are expected to be present and on time each day. If a student must be
absent due to illness, death of a family member, observance of religious
holiday, or any other reason excused by school officials, parents must
write a note stating date, student name, reason for absence, and parent
signature. The note should be given to the front office staff within 3
days of absence to be coded excused. 

Let’s all strive to “Be Here to Get There”. The future depends on your
presence and participation daily. For more information, refer to The
Kearns Academy Student Handbook or contact Ms. Harris, School Social
Worker at336-885-7905 ext. 1207.

November 17-23, 2024

Did you know??

47 million Americans are food insecure, meaning they
do not have access to enough nutritious, affordable
food;

580,000 Americans are homeless on a typical night;

Many people who are hungry are working, going to
school, or are actively seeking work, but do not make
enough money to purchase an adequate amount of
nutritious food;

More than 34 million people, including 9 million
children, in the U.S> do not have food in their homes
on a daily basis?

If you or someone you know is experiencing
homelessness or food insecurity, please contact Ms.
Harris, School Social Worker at Kearns Academy.



Kearns Students Attend SAS Discovery Day

In October, 27 Kearns students recently visited SAS software
company in Cary, NC to learn about the company, how to make

themselves more marketable to future employers, and about
the internship opportunities at SAS. Students attended a panel
session and breakout groups to learn about the company and

how to effectively use social media to promote their brand.



Kearns Students Present at the AIM Conference
Kearns students ( Scott Chesson, Amiyah Miller, William Bolton, and

Johnathan Guevara) recently presented at the AIM Conference hosted by
NCDPI at the Raliegh Convention Center. The students presented a four-

part presentation on "Be Mal Aware" and how to Stay Cyber Safe. The
presentation included tips on password management, avoiding phishing
scams, using updates and antivirus software to protect your computer,
and protecting yourself when using social media. Dr McKenize of GCS

Blended Learning was one of the audience members.

Kearns also presented 3 student showcases on app design, robotics, and
cybersecurity. Students had the opportunity to share their knowledge with

the participants of the AIM Conference which included Cathy Truitt, NC
Superintendent of Public Instruction, and Sal Khan, CEO of Khan Academy.



THE ROBOTICS TEAM

In October, The Kearns Robotics Team participated in
the NC AIM Conference in Raleigh, NC. AIM stands for
Accelerate. Invigorate. Motivate. We are so proud of
our team for representing Kearns Academy well!!



Student Government Leads Efforts to Aid Boone Flood Victims

In the wake of the devastating floods that recently struck Boone, NC, the student
government has stepped up to provide much-needed relief to the affected

community. The flooding, which destroyed numerous homes and disrupted
countless lives, has left many residents without basic necessities such as running

water and electricity.
Recognizing the urgent need for support, the student government organized a

donation drive to collect essential items for the flood victims. The response from
students, faculty, and the local community has been overwhelmingly positive, with

donations pouring in from all corners.
The collected donations have been put to immediate use, providing critical

assistance to those in need. The student government’s initiative has not only
provided tangible support but has also fostered a sense of solidarity and hope

among the residents of Boone.
The student government facilitator, Sandra Cordova, shared, “It’s heartwarming to

see our community come together in such a meaningful way. Every contribution, no
matter how small, is making a significant difference in the lives of those affected by

this disaster.”
In addition to the ongoing relief efforts, plans are in progress to adopt a family over
the holiday season. This initiative aims to address specific needs that the family is

still lacking, ensuring they have the support and resources necessary to rebuild their
lives.

For those who wish to contribute, the donation drive is still ongoing, and every bit of
help is appreciated. Together, we can make a difference and help Boone recover

from this challenging time.



A Few Things...
Congratulations!!! - The Choice Schools and Programs recognized
Kearns Academy during the GCS  Choice Showcase with the Excellence
in Engagement Award for their exemplary interactive demonstrations
and outstanding student involvement that provided visitors with
authentic firsthand experiences of their educational approach.
Outstanding job Kearns Team!!!

Turkey Giveaway - The Out of The Garden Project will host a
Turkey Give-Away at their warehouse (Address: 300 NC Hwy 68
South, Greensboro, NC 27409) on Monday November 25 from
4:00 - 6:00. This distribution is intended for families with children
in need of food. ALL families who meet this criterion are welcomed
regardless of immigration status. You can learn more about Out of
The Garden Project at https://outofthegardenproject.org/  See
flyer in this newsletter.

Discover South Africa - Students are you interested in
participating in an educational trip to South Africa in 2025? An
interest meeting will be held on Thursday, Nov. 21st at 6:00pm
at Southeast Middle School media center (4825 Woody Mill Rd,
Greensboro NC 27406). This trip is organized by Ms. Dorice Isaac
who has led multiple student international travel groups. It’s
open to all students in grades 6th-12th. This is not sponsored by
Southeast Middle or Guilford County Schools. For more
information, see attached flyer or https://bit.ly/DSAinfo24 

The Great American Smokeout (GASO) is Thursday, November 21,
2024. 
It is a day to encourage those that vape or smoke to quit for a day.
This resource from the GCS Vaping Prevention Toolkit can be
shared with students - Cessation Programs for Youth Who Want to
Quit Vaping at an informational table or on a bulletin board. You can
find more information and resources at the American Cancer
Society

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foutofthegardenproject.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Charrisk6%40gcsnc.com%7C7f9498dbeddc4e19fc3108dd07e50631%7C9ae2fb1fdea24c4381947624fcbbb30c%7C0%7C0%7C638675402466751598%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hrbn05Wx23KljNRyrJHWPo9IMg1ggSDJJnr4ZiLQMpY%3D&reserved=0
https://bit.ly/DSAinfo24
https://bit.ly/DSAinfo24
https://gcsnccom-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/fieldsk2_gcsnc_com/ER5AIXxU6ANGjKoTwMxWajkBoZvEeOLeL9XIhsjX-nrmag?e=mdxXM8
https://gcsnccom-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/fieldsk2_gcsnc_com/ER5AIXxU6ANGjKoTwMxWajkBoZvEeOLeL9XIhsjX-nrmag?e=mdxXM8
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cancer.org%2Fcancer%2Frisk-prevention%2Ftobacco%2Fgreat-american-smokeout.html&data=05%7C02%7Charrisk6%40gcsnc.com%7Ce91034e78228489fbee208dd03452203%7C9ae2fb1fdea24c4381947624fcbbb30c%7C0%7C0%7C638670317706454329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BBBkgewDWuTZVUSDwYJ4Ybj6B2hKXRsQ38JdU06CRLI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cancer.org%2Fcancer%2Frisk-prevention%2Ftobacco%2Fgreat-american-smokeout.html&data=05%7C02%7Charrisk6%40gcsnc.com%7Ce91034e78228489fbee208dd03452203%7C9ae2fb1fdea24c4381947624fcbbb30c%7C0%7C0%7C638670317706454329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BBBkgewDWuTZVUSDwYJ4Ybj6B2hKXRsQ38JdU06CRLI%3D&reserved=0




Out of the Garden Project
Warehouse

300 NC Hwy 68 South
Greensboro, NC 27409

Monday 11.25.2024 | 4:00-6:00

Out of the Garden Project

TURKEY GIVE-AWAY



Almacén de
Out of the Garden Project 

300 NC Hwy 68 South
Greensboro, NC 27409

Lunes 11.25.2024 | 4:00-6:00

Out of the Garden Project

REGALO DE PAVO
Turkey Give-Away



Attention, Students! Parents! Families! 
You are invited to learn more about an amazing opportunity for your

middle/high school child to take an educational trip to 

Discover South Africa 
 Multi-destinations including ... JOHANNESBURG! KRUGER NATIONAL PARK! CRADLE OF HUMAN KIND CAPETOWN

Culture History Wildlife Nature 

Experience it all in a potentially once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to visit a location we’ve only read about or seen on TV! 

Dear Parents & Guardians,

I am thrilled to share this travel opportunity for your student! 
Learn more about this exciting tour at an informational 
Family Meeting where we'll discuss: 
• How this opportunity will benefit your student 
• What we will see/do on our trip 
• 
• 

Everything included in this experience 
How we’re keeping this safe & affordable 

• How to enroll during EF’s risk-free enrollment period 
• And more 
I look forward to seeing you there! 

Ms Dorice Isaac 
Group Leader 

RSVP to attend an Informa
Meeting to learn more!* 

Can't make it but want more info? RSVP & select "I can't make it". 

 https://bit.ly/DSAinfo24 

Thursday, November 21 
6:00pm 

SE Middle Media Center 
4825 Woody Mill Rd
Greensboro 27406 

This is not limited to SEMS/SEHS
students so invite a friend or share info! 

NOTE: This trip is not sponsored by SE Middle or Guilford County Schools. Travel is sponsored by the well-established leader in Global Student Travel EF
Tours (Education First) with Ms. Dorice Isaac as a group leader/trip coordinator. My previous trips with EF Tours have included Italy, Spain, Monaco,
France, Costa Rica and Greece! More info on EF Tours & policies can be found at www.eftours.com or by contacting customer service at 800-665-5364.

 

*It is 
MANDATORY to 

attend the Info Meeting 
or make contact with

Ms. Isaac prior to
enrolling. 

https://bit.ly/DSAinfo24
https://bit.ly/DSAinfo24
http://www.eftours.com/
http://www.eftours.com/
http://www.eftours.com/


Ms. K. Graham

If you’re not receiving emails from me, please send me an email at grahamk2@gcsnc.com, so I
can add you to my email list.

Micah, Kingston, & Jose for submitting
Governor School applications. No matter

how far you make it, I’m proud of your hard
work and dedication. You will represent

Kearns Academy well! -Ms. Graham

All sophomores will be completing the You
Science aptitude test. You Science connects

student's aptitudes to careers and educational
pathways. This platform uses the student’s

aptitude data to identify strengths, align
education, and connect talents to

opportunities. Once students have completed
their You Science assessment, they can see

Ms. Graham for their results.



Do You Know How To Read A Transcript??



Scholarships & Opportunities















 
 

Join us for the upcoming JustTEENS Wellness Clinic Group Sessions!
 

Start Up for the group sessions are open for registration NOW.

We will be offering two groups, ages 13-14 years old and ages 15 – 19 years
old.

ALL group sessions will be held on Thursday evenings at 501 E. Green St.
High Point, NC 27260 from 4:00 PM-5:00 PM (for ages 13-14 years old) and

5:00 PM to 6:00 PM (for ages 15-19 years old).

Group Sessions will begin on Thursday, November 7, 2024

Topics to be discussed are Self-Esteem and Self-Worth, Stress Management,
Depression and Suicide Prevention, and Managing Emotions and Healthy

Coping. Life Skills sessions will be held for the High School students.

Come join us and take advantage to interact and discuss topics with others
your own age, who may be experiencing some of the same challenges as

you. The group sessions are available to create a teen friendly environment
that is non-judgmental and confidential. 

We will offer light refreshments and door prizes during each session. Bus
passes will be available if needed!! 

Contact the Guilford County Health Department for more information at 
(336) 641-7654 and/or rblade@guilfordcountync.gov
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Have a wonderful ,
safe, and restful
holiday/winter

break!!

See you in 2025!!


